
 

 

Leading the World with Trust 

 

PRESS RELEASE 

For Immediate Release 

VIETNAM AND JAPAN JOINT EFFORTS TO CONSERVE AND UTILIZE 

VIETNAMESE NATIVE PIG RESOURCES 

 

Hanoi, March 3rd, 2020 – The final dissemination seminar for JICA’s SATREPS1  project on 

“Establishment of cryo-bank system for Vietnamese native pig resources and sustainable 

production system to conserve bio-diversity” was held in Hanoi on March 3, 2020, at the National 

Institute of Animal Science. 

Representatives of concerned ministries, Vietnamese government agencies and international 

organizations working in the fields of husbandry, conservation, assisted reproduction, and animal 

health, as well as Vietnamese and Japanese stakeholders of the Project attended the seminar to share 

the experiences and outputs of the Project. 

In the seminar, a final summary report highlighting the achievements of the Project, as well as the 

impacts of the Project on pig production and conservation in Hoa Binh province was presented. After 

the Project’s completion in May 2020, the Vietnamese stakeholders are committed to continue the 

initiatives started by the Project for conservation and utilization of important Vietnamese native pig 

resources. 

Within the framework of the project which started in May 2015, joint research activities aiming at 

establishing a conservation system for identification, assessment and utilization of Vietnamese 

native pig have been implemented.  

As a result, a database with identification, classification, characterization of Vietnamese native pigs 

in 22 provinces and a semen cryo-banking system were established.  

Basic technologies for prevention and control of infectious diseases, improvement of feeding and 

raising management have been disseminated to farmers raising native pigs in Hoa Binh province in 

order to increase productivity. 

Vietnam has a rich diversity and is blessed with a large number of livestock breeds. According to 

the report by the Government of Vietnam, there are more than 20 pig breeds in Vietnam. Recently, 

some of these breeds have drastically decreased in number and crossed with other breeds resulting 

in a situation where some of the native rare breeds are becoming or already in extinction. In view of 

the widespread porcine diseases in Asia, conservation of native pig breeds is an urgent task from 

bio-diversity point of view, and is one of the priorities of the Government of Vietnam. Development 

of sustainable measures for improved livelihood of small-scale farmers is an equally important 

priority. 

                                                
1 SATREPS: Science and Technology Research Partnership for Sustainable Development Program) project, co-

sponsored by the Japan International Cooperation Agency (JICA) and Japan Science and Technology Agency (JST) 
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*For further information, please contact:  

JICA Vietnam Office, 11th Floor, Corner Stone Building, 16 Phan Chu Trinh Street, Hoan Kiem, Hanoi  
Tel: (84-24) 3831 5005 (ext. 125) 

Ms. Le Quynh Anh (PR Officer) 


